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MSBO Technology Committee Meeting 

January 12, 2023 

1:00 pm – 2:00 pm – Zoom 

Chair: Rick Webb, Kenowa Hills Public Schools 

Co-chair: Fred Sharpsteen, Mecosta-Osceola ISD 

1. Welcome & Introductions at 1:05 pm. 
 
Members present: 
 
Attendees: Rick Webb – Kenowa Hills Public Schools, Nancy Couto, Armada Area Schools, Mark 
Deschaine, Grand Ledge Public Schools, Scott Vugteveen, Caledonia Schools, Jeff Bennett, 
Charlotte Public Schools, David Quesada, Dewitt Public Schools, Lukas Enciso, Van Buren ISD, 
Tim Blackmer, Ionia Public Schools, Michael Partridge, Ingham ISD, Chad Marshall, Swartz Creek 
Community Schools, Jacob Orr, St. Clair County RESA, Chris Nelson, Lenawee/Monroe 
Technology Consortium, Robert Breedlove, Reed City Public Schools, Mike Conway, Retired from 
CCRESA,  Daniel Moore, Grand Rapids Public Schools, Jeff Trudell, Wyandotte Public Schools 
Nate Moore, Kearsley Community Schools, Fred Sharpsteen, Mecosta-Osceola ISD, Noah Kent, 
Meridian Public Schools, Mark Salzer, Plymouth-Canton Community Schools, Peter Klein, CCRES, 
Steven Miles, South Haven Public Schools, Susan Case, Forest Hills Public Schools, Russ Gerbers, 
Byron Center Public Schools, Kevin Hustek, Warren Woods Public Schools, Matt Shenck, 
Kalamazoo RESA, Donny Milovski, Rochester Community Schools, Chris Cerrudo, Harbor Springs 
Public Schools, Richard Starr, Erik Drake and Mike Richardson, REMC, Joseph Polasek, MDE and 
Debbie Kopkau, MSBO 
 

2. Approved minutes from November 10, 2022 – Case motioned to approve minutes. Kent 
seconded. M/C  
 

3. Appoint Vice Chair for the Committee – Nominations for vice-chair. Recommending Kevin 
Hustek. Second for Kevin’s nomination from Nancy Couto. Motion to close nominations by 
Couto and Kent. M/C. Hustek is the Vice-chair. 
 

4. Joseph Polasek – E-Rate  
 
• E-rate 

o Dates 
 EPC Administrative Window closes Monday, January 16th 
 Form 471 Application Window opens Wednesday, January 18th  

o EPC Training Site has FY 2023 Form 471 active (if you’re looking for practice ahead 
of the window) 
 No changes to the Form 471, the bulk upload template, or the Eligible 

Services List (ESL) for FY 2023 
• ECF 

o Trouble managing your SAM.gov profile or UEID? Reach out to the Procurement 
Technical Assistance Centers (PTACs) of Michigan 
 https://www.ptacsofmichigan.org/ 
 Funded by Homeland Security and MEDC 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ptacsofmichigan.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cpolasekj3%40michigan.gov%7C0af7fe955bd446614d6c08daf0005e37%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C638086181626190642%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wD528YB9Vf57nQgbt4ghpa85WUhCNxDdGxRK%2FmBSJu4%3D&reserved=0
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• ACP 
o Continue to let your district families know about the program 

 Outreach Toolkit for districts: https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-
toolkit 

 Refer families to www.EveryoneOn.org  
 Internet access for students and community – http://getinternet.gov/  

 
• Statewide Broadband News 

o MiHI Listening Tour 
 https://www.michigan.gov/leo/bureaus-

agencies/mihi/miconnectedfuture/mi-connected-future-tour-schedule  
 
 

5. Kate Cermack – Report from Webb – WIDA - The big technology task from an assessment point 
of view is that schools should be finalizing all preparations for WIDA testing that starts on 
February 6 and runs through 3/24/23.  Here is a webinar on WIDA, a recording will be available 
after the presentation. To view the webinar recordings, log into WIDA AMS and click the View 
Documentation tile on the landing page or select My Applications > General Information > 
Documents. Questions contact DRC Customer Support with any questions at 1-855-787-9615 
(TTY: 763-268-2889) or WIDA@DataRecognitionCorp.com.  
 

6. REMC Save – Richardson - New contract as of January 1, 2023, on supplies, software,  
technologies, and. Over 1600 items listed. Many new vendors but there are some previous 
vendors. Drake – device purchasing for 2023. The forecast will run January 23 thru February 10. 
Ask all your neighbors or friends forecast too. Typically the purchasing is more than the 
forecasting. Karen Hairston is the contact for device purchasing. Bid is scheduled to release on 
February 6. We expect the REMC Board to approve on April 10 and then the device purchasing 
window will be open. The spec development meeting is January 13. The current paper bid runs 
through May 31, 2023. 
 

7. Mark Smith – MACUL Update – March 15-17, 2023 in Detroit at Huntington Place. No 
certification class at the conference but if you are already certified everything will count. 
You can take a picture of your form and send it to Debbie for recording after the 
conference. 

Next meeting is February 9 at 1 pm. 

Motion to adjourn meeting by Hustek. Seconded by Couto. M/C.  Meeting adjourned at 
1:56 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie Kopkau, MSBO 

 

 

 

https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-toolkit
https://www.fcc.gov/acp-consumer-outreach-toolkit
http://www.everyoneon.org/
http://getinternet.gov/
https://www.michigan.gov/leo/bureaus-agencies/mihi/miconnectedfuture/mi-connected-future-tour-schedule
https://www.michigan.gov/leo/bureaus-agencies/mihi/miconnectedfuture/mi-connected-future-tour-schedule
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Furl7125.datarecognitioncorp.com%2Fls%2Fclick%3Fupn%3D-2BFgx-2F0s3Ow-2B6-2F8wBk3kGAJfYM2I-2BM32GyP-2B2ur3EawrUvExgTUe3o4VYRCNDCdov3l8StcdyxjPu6A-2FLPFsDsmZ0CSKtfTG-2BwKNzyeJ2CX4-3D7fK0_qVRyx-2Fg5V5tN1igoqir0Td2fGIlLhdJDV3L4pNrNoiWO2C9C-2B27e2ck7kKXO-2B5UGlNPQg0LEAUdXt7HEKRC4f8Qg4KqeE2iMCHUylGPsar0gI0IwpIeGOA6g-2FaP4svw07FjlUTuY6MHS2Hg-2FDsRLVOmedTEARXbLvFuGxHRTCEpVAIBgVBXucZ8VZPeQC2Y3jWRvYANeo900WMQB814XJ1gs8FM8cHqeFDENdoEZTZ3woYlKW-2FbSK54jmH3Z-2FJF1kHGjUxJwR1nTfiUZbzGjHKoFoCktU6kKh2JIMwW7YWbHAZk9tUQaObFLlueJYaHmknjwfngUbIRpEPLfkumqKBXfSfGbevDAmYiRtFqPuwE0OIOD2o82QuVh6S7-2Fmwt4AcTecovt-2FoTOAT6gZZqNmZ5e-2BnuA7zJVUUHQs62UEn31u46UH1PbixX-2BwTqPn6IMNLpEXHXw-2BhV7vNNiZ4srFJls8XEr2kX0hdI1S6Mi2aZtgmif3uUjwriyUQ2-2BoGPZSQyNSCCrKa555-2F5MUf3Vbbb4aMqm3lEkwiAGlyJ12vjwxhNXo5-2BuiHn4TzZMaTeKXbahoKvyC5Oe-2FEcFnk51L7CjsTxi8Fmqk-2FpUBihxExM4CK99zoUmd5pdEoQrib3lpLzY77NVDjRqec3ekulUuysxp65JGpNkIL2mI4-2F4Pcg-2FACoqndTG2m3LvHtbDI8wVeRii4FKsnF-2BRDVUv2Qp0J9Ru5SKXipqe4DP3QQqwQ3DU25F1MEk9yO1YJ4mHUn8UDMUvUarGgGlGDC0IzVkZ5jEx-2FG7qfw1vF0jstzYpj4Z-2FilYwVDNoeUvpyf3lC9F7zA1LOkRSODRdwPDLMLxWfGxUvLJG5suq5e6mSk9Z6DiI7eh8k3aBzzsgqnyKDG7Eh7c5Yo3DZj4MAzgvuJbBFedAEm-2F2GgeSoUnUx9wpOeukdowsjtY-2BISqXSAC2vWDYgUjQHcYdQ-2Fm1PToR0pfZg-3D-3D&data=05%7C01%7Ccermakk%40michigan.gov%7C55c9f78bbd74429cd1bd08dae90198b7%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C638078490317966227%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BkR%2FySEpvJ50gD7cAtfScsLKXlh0tg%2FXXp0DR8MIcGw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:WIDA@DataRecognitionCorp.com?subject=undefined&body=undefined

